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MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - 9th of January 2010

The 2010 AGM of Templenoe GAA Club was held in the Community Centre on Saturday the 9th of January at 7pm. The attendance of 30 included Patrick O’Sullivan, Tom O’Sullivan, Shane Cremin, Mick Granville, Timmy Clifford, Theresa O’Shea, Phil Harrington, Brendan O’Sullivan, Padraig O’Sullivan, Teddy Doyle, Ann O’Sullivan, Pat Peter O’Sullivan, Joseph Sheehan, Sean Sheehan, Denis Sheehan, Neilie O’Sullivan, Kevin Rice, Jimmy O’Sullivan, John Kieran O’Sullivan, David O’Connor, Timmy Sheehan, Mike Crowley, Dan O’Sullivan, Tommy Granville, Patrick Doyle, Barry Clifford, Edward O’Sullivan, Patrick O’Mahony and Sean Finnegan.

The Chairman Pat O’Neill opened the meeting and welcomed everybody. The Minutes of the 2009 AGM were read and adopted. The Secretary’s report was then presented by Edward O’Sullivan outlining the clubs activities during the year. Treasurer Tommy Granville then gave a report on the financial transactions of the Club during 2009. The report showed the Club to be in a healthy financial position and Sean Finnegan was also commended for his assistance in overseeing the finances of the club. Tommy Granville gave a report on the 2009 County Convention.

Bord Na Nog Chairman Kevin Rice gave a report on their AGM. 

The Chairman Pat O’Neill thanked all his fellow officers for their hard work and dedication throughout the year. He said the senior team had some good displays but needed more consistency in the year ahead and he thanked the mentors of all our teams at senior, Under 21, minor and Bord Na Nog. The Chairman commented on the success of La Na Gclub and the VHI Cul Camps and he informed members that the Dromore development was at its advanced stages. He said that we have fantastic playing facilities and he commented on the success of the Bazzar fundraiser and he thanked all those involved. He said further fundraising was needed in 2010. In finishing the Chairman wished all members every success for 2010. 

Election of Officers

Presidents
Tom Granville/Pat Peter O’Sullivan/Arthur O’Connor and Mike Crowley
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Vice Chairman
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Secretary
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Treasurer
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Vice Treasurer
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PRO

Patrick O’Sullivan

Assistant PRO
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Register
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Development Officer

Pat O’Neill

Coaching/Youth Officer
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Co. Board Delegate

Patrick O’ Mahony
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Patrick Doyle and David O’Connor

Field Committee

Tom Granville and Pat Peter O’Sullivan

Mike Crowley was appointed senior and U21 team manager and it was decided that he would appoint his own selectors. Tom Spillane and Jimmy O’Sullivan were appointed as mentors of the Minor team. It was discussed that we should hold a function to present medals to our players and invite a Kerry player to be guest of honour. The 31 card drive was discussed and 11 members volunteered to organise a table each. The February monthly meeting was fixed for Tuesday the 2nd in the Blackwater Tavern at 9.30pm. The meeting concluded at 9.35pm.

____________________
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Padraig O’Neill
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Runai

SECRETARY’S REPORT

I present the Annual Report of Templenoe GAA Club activities during the year 2010.

Membership

Our membership for 2010 was 101 adults and 58 juvenile members. This is less than other years. For instance in 2007 we had 123 adults and 69 juvenile members. Even though the price of our membership is very reasonable in comparison to the clubs/sports, it is still difficult to collect, even from senior players and our Register Timmy Clifford must be thanked for his efforts during the year collecting this membership.

Senior Team

County League

Our senior teams recorded 11 wins and 3 losses in Division 5 which included a 3rd place playoff win against Cromane. We have therefore qualified to meet Ballyduff from Division 4 which will decide whether we gain promotion to Division 4 for 2011 or not. This match has been fixed for the weekend of the 26/27th of February next. Preparations for this match will begin shortly. We won our last 8 matches in the Division which is a great achievement.

District Board

We played Kenmare in the 2009 Finnegan Cup Final on February the 6th  in Templenoe. Our senior team gave a spirited display for so early in the year however Kenmare pulled away in the second half to win. We had two players sent off towards the end of the match, which made it more difficult in the closing stages.

In the 2010 Finnegan Cup Final, we accounted for Kilgarvan in the semi Final, while Kenmare beat Tousist. The date for the final was fixed however the match did not proceed. The District Board awarded the Finnegan Cup to Templenoe. The match not being played was an anti - climax and a disappointing end to our season. The match would have attracted a good attendance and therefore there was also a loss of revenue for the District Board.

The Murphy Cup was not played in 2010 and the Purcell Cup has one match left to play that being the Final between Templenoe and Sneem. We received walkovers from Sneem amd Kilgarvan who could not field teams on the relevant day and we recorded a narrow win against Tousist under lights at Templenoe.

In the Spillane Cup, we defeated Tousist in the first match of the year before losing to Kenmare in the Final despite a good second half comeback after a poor display in the first half.

Club Championship

In the qualifying round of the Junior Championship, we were well beaten away by a very good Glenbeigh/Glencar side. However on the night we didn’t play well or do ourselves justice. In the 1st round of the Novice were beaten away to Beale, who play in Division 3, by 5 points. We were missing a few players and 5 players went off injured, however the match was close for most parts. In the Novice Shield we recorded three great wins against good opposition in the shape of Brosna, Lispole and Ballydonoghue in the Final to claim the title. This was one of the highlights of the year and three of these type wins against such opposition would be good enough to win the Novice “A” in other years.

It was disappointing that there was no coverage of the Final by any of the County’s newspapers despite it being a championship Final. The standard of football in all three matches was extremely good.

County Championship

Shane Cremin, Sean Sheehan, Danny Cahillane, Tadgh Morley, Kieran Neill, Teddy Doyle and Michael Hallissey were involved with the Kenmare Championship team in the Senior AIB County Championship. The team were beaten in a close match by Keirins O’Rahillys in Round 1, before defeating Ardfert in Round 2 but were eventually defeated by Dr. Crokes in the 3rd round. Paul Crowley was manager with Timmy Clifford being one of the selectors. We also had a number of players involved with the Under 21 Championship team under the same management, who were beat by West Kerry in the quarter final having beat East Kerry in Round 1.

South Kerry League

We recorded three losses in the South Kerry League however we should have beat Division 1’s St Michael/Foilmore in Round one, losing by a point and the last match away to Renard was competitive throughout. This league has proved useful over the last few years in preparing for the County League and for introducing and developing younger players into the senior team. Overall the standard of football is good. We are grateful to the South Kerry Board for allowing us to participate.

I would like to thank Paul Crowley, John Kieran O’Sullivan, Edward O’Sullivan for their work with the senior team and in particular I would like to thank Mike Crowley for his commitment in managing and training the team during the year despite being also involved with other teams. For this we are extremely grateful. I would also like to thank Damian Clifford who led by example as captain and vice- captain Joey Sheehan. Training attendance varied during the year, however numbers improved towards the latter part of the year when promotion became a possibility after a series of wins. One of the many positives of the year, was the introduction of younger players into our senior team and in our league match against Dingle “B” we had 13 under 21’s in our starting team. This bodes well for the future.

Under 21’s

Our Under 21’s were beat in the 1st round of the Under 21 Club Champioship by Gneevaguilla/Glenfesk by a point before defeating Keel/Cromane in the Shield competition but were eventually knocked out in the quarter final of the shield by Legion. We are very proud to have our own Under 21 team and this has been very helpful in developing our Senior team.

Minors

County League

Our Minors won Division 3A of the Minor County League, beating St. Marys/Renard in the Final at Beaufort. This was one of the highlights of the year and we earned a thrilling victory after extra time, playing a high standard of football. St. Marys/Renard had previously beat us in the round robin stage, while we also recorded wins against Spa, Glenbeigh/Glencar, An Gaeltacht and Laune Rangers.

County Championship

We had a number of players on the District Minor Championship team which lost to South Kerry in the quarter final of the Minor County Championship, having beat the 2009 County Champions St. Kierans in round 1.

South Kerry League

Our minors were beaten by St. Marys on the October Bank Holiday Monday in the South Kerry League Final at Derrynane. The conditions were poor and the team suffered a setback when our Minor Captain Teddy Doyle went off early due to injury. We were also missing a few players and St. Marys earned a hard fought victory.  These teams had met earlier in the County League Final. 

Finally I would like to thank mentors Tom Spillane and Jimmy O’Sullivan and team Captain Teddy Doyle who led by example. We wish Teddy all the best in his recovery from injury and indeed any other players who got injured during the year.

I would like to congratulate Tadgh Morley on his performances with the Kerry Minors in 2010. As a Club it is a huge honour to have a player on a county team and we wish Tadgh, John Spillane and any others every success with the Kerry Minors in 2011.

Ladies Football

A number of our members play with the Sneem/Kenmare Ladies football team. We wish them every success in 2011 as well as their trainer Timmy Clifford. I would also like to congratulate Laura O’Sullivan Myles on her involvement with the Kerry Ladies Senior team. We also congratulate Michelle O’Connor and Claire O’Sullivan on playing with the Kerry Under 16 team that reached the All Ireland Final and their trainer David O’Connor. This was a great achievement and we wish them continued success in the year ahead.

Hurlers

We have a number of members playing hurling with Kenmare and we are very proud of our 5 players who won a County Minor Championship medal this year. I would also like to congratulate Teddy Doyle on his involvement with the Kerry Minor hurlers. 

Senior Scor

I would like to thank Theresa O’Shea for her work during the year. We are very fortunate to have Theresa as our Scor Officer. Unfortunately Scor is the poor relation in many Clubs however we must strive to keep up and increase our level of participation.  We had a number of acts participating at the senior Scor semi – final in Keel including a quiz team and solo singing.

Opening of Dromore Sportsfield

The 9th of May 2010 will be marked as a very important date in the history of Templenoe GAA Club, being the date of the opening of the Dromore Sportsfield by Munster Council Chairman Sean Walsh on a sun drenched day before a large crowd.

Our senior team were beat by Sneem in the Taed Morley Memorial Cup and there was a ladies match between the Kerry U16’s and the Sneem/Kenmare senior ladies team for the Johnny O’Sullivan Myles Perpetual Cup. I would like to thank all those who helped in any way in the development of Dromore Sports field and also those who helped on the day of the opening. In particular I would like to thank David O’Connor for his work and I pay special tribute to our Chairman Pat O’Neill as without his vision and determination the project would not have commenced or been completed. Finally, we extend gratitude to the Morley Brothers who put down tarmacadam around the dressing rooms.

Field and Club Development

Our pitch in Templenoe hosted training sessions and numerous matches during the year including Minor, under 21 and Senior County Championship matches. I would like to give credit all those who helped at stewarding during the year. The pitch, dressing rooms and surrounds require upkeep and repairs during the year and I would like to thank all those who helped in any way. In particular I would like to commend Pat Peter O’Sullivan and Tom Granville who always had the pitch and dressing rooms in great shape for matches and for collecting at the gate and I would also like to thank Pat O’Neill for organising work to be completed under the rural work scheme. This work is significant and of huge benefit to the Club and is greatly appreciated. The Dromore pitch was also used during the year on a few occasions and in the year ahead, we hope to use it further. Our two pitches are the envy of many clubs and this has been achieved without any borrowing.

I would like to thank all mentors and officers who took part in courses by the County Board during the year. These courses keep us up to date with the constant change within the GAA. I would also like to thank our County Board Delegate Patrick O’Mahony for his work during the year and also our District Board Delegates Patrick Doyle and David O’Connor.

I would like to give credit to the County Board for their coaching services during the year and in particular Vince Cooper, who is popular with our players and obliging.

I would like to commend our PRO Patrick O’Sullivan and Assistant PRO Phil Harrington for their work during the year. The PRO is one of the most important positions in the Club in keeping members and the public informed about our Club.

This year we developed a new website. I would like to thank Oige Sheehy for his excellence in setting up our new website and there are few if any Clubs with a better GAA website in this Country. The setting up took many hours and hard work and we are extremely grateful. I would also like to thank all those who helped entering information and other news onto the website weekly. This website is also appreciated by former players or members who are abroad and who like to keep in touch with the Club. We hope to put further information on this website during the coming year.

Finance and Sponsorship

The costs of running a GAA Club are significant during the year and therefore fundraising and sponsorship are very important and I would like to thank all our sponsors during the year for their generosity. In particular I would like to thank the Brooklane Hotel, Damian Clifford and Sean Barrett who donated and arranged for our senior team to receive new gear. This year we ran a table quiz, Christmas Draw, 15th of August raffle, 31 card drive and Church gate collection. Further ongoing fundraising is required in 2011 and a greater effort is required by members in particular by some of our players. We also gained some income from Vodafone and Gaelic Telecom. I would like to thank all those who donated prizes/gifts/refreshments or monetary contributions during the year. Finally I would like to thank Timmy Foley who donated a John Deere Sit- on Lawn Mower which will be used to cut the grass on both our pitches, and which is of huge benefit to our Club. Our Club hosted a number of high profile county championship matches during the year would receiving any contribution from the County Board out of the gate proceeds. A contribution however small would be appreciated by the Clubs, even just to meet the expenses of the day instead of perhaps being taken for granted. We also successfully applied for a Munster Council Grant, which will help us meet ongoing running costs.

Acknowledgements

I would like to thank our supporters for their attendance at matches and other club events during the year including the medal presentation by Bryan Sheehan in February. As much as players, supporters give up their time to follow the Club and their support is greatly appreciated by the officers and players. In particular we had huge support at the Novice Shield Final, the league playoff against Cromane and the County Minor League Final. I would like to thank the Brooklane hotel, the Blackwater Tavern, Spillanes and the Templenoe Community Centre for allowing us to use their facilities during the year. I would like to thank all our referees, namely Denis Sheehan, Kevin Rice, Timmy Clifford, Derek Sheehan and any others who refereed matches during the year sometimes on short notice. I would like to thank those who assisted them as umpires or linesmen.

I would like to congratulate any members who got married, engaged, or had births in their families in 2010 and offer condolences to those who lost loved ones.

I have enjoyed my first year as Secretary and I would like to thank my fellow officers, players, mentors and members for their assistance and co-operation during the year. In particular I would like to thank my assistant Edward O’Sullivan for his excellence and advice. Finally I wish all members the very best for 2011 and every success.

_____________________

Tomas Granbhail Runai

Templenoe GAA Club Coiste na nOg AGM 2010, held in Dromore.

By Eamon O’Suilleabhain Runai

2010 was again a very busy and successful year for juvenile football in our club.

U-16:

Co. league;

Our U.16`s were joined with Tuosist and played in Div. 1B of the County League in which they played four games beating Dr. Crokes, drawing with Spa and losing to John Mitchell’s and Kerins O’ Rahillys. This was a very competitive division and the experience of playing against some of the strongest sides in the county will stand to our players in the future. 

South Kerry league;

In the St. Kerry League we have reached the Div. 1 final v Waterville/Dromid but unfortunately are still waiting for this fixture to take place and as at the moment is fixed for Sunday December 19th at 1pm in Derrynane. Mike Crowley and Kevin Rice have to be commended for their time and effort they put in with the U.16`s through the year.

County championship:

The backbone of the Kenmare District team that reached the final of the County Championship was from our club. Unfortunately they lost out to Feale Rangers but had some tremendous performances along the way defeating no less then South Kerry and East Kerry. Michael Crowley also made a huge contribution in preparing the District side to reach the final.

U-15;

We also fielded an U15 that defeated Kenmare/Kilgarvan in the District Championship and went on to represent the District in the Qt. finals of the U15 County Championship, which was another unique achievement for the club.

U-14:

County league;

The U.14`s also amalgamated with Tuosist and played in Div.4 of the County League playing five games, winning 2 and losing three. This saw them reach the semi final before losing out to a strong Firies side. The quality of some of the teams in Div. 4 was very high and looking at some results one wonders if they really benefited from been there, maybe the County Board should have a closer look at how they are grading teams. 

South Kerry league;

They also played in Div.1 of the South Kerry League and succeeded in getting to the final but were unlucky to lose to St. Mary’s.

District league;

They started the year in style when they beat Kenmare/Kilgarvan to capture the Liam Cousin’s Cup. Pat O’ Neill and Pat Clifford have done great work with these players not only this year but over the last number of years. 

U-12:

County league;

Our U-12s amalgamated with Tuosist and played 10 games in the County League and ended up in very strong groups both in Phase 1 and Phase 2. 

South Kerry league;

In the South Kerry League they played 9 games and put in some great performances, they fulfilled all their fixtures which included long trips to Cahirciveen etc, pity the same can’t be said about some of the other clubs we were to play at home.

District league;

They also played 3 games in the District League winning 1 and loosing 2. Much credit is due to Oige Sheehy for developing these youngsters into fine footballers.

 U-10;

Our U-10s played in a number of blitzes in Sneem and Glenflesk. They were excellently supervised and coached by Shane Cremin and assisted by Joseph Sheehan. We also ran a District Mini League during the summer, which proved to be a great success.

 U.8`s:

Timmy Casey and Martin Crowley also did great work with our U.8`s during the year and took part in a number of blitz’s. We also hosted the VHI summer camp to which nearly 70 boys and girls attended. I would like to take the opportunity to also thank the parents and club mentors who helped out during the year in coaching and providing transport to games.

Cumann Na mBunscoil:

Pat Spillane and Stephen O’ Sullivan did us proud by being selected on the Kerry Cumann na mBunscoil teams that played before the Munster Semi final and Final. 

Ladies football:

A number of our female members played with the Sneem/ Kenmare ladies football team, which were trained by Timothy Clifford. Also Michelle O’ Connor and Claire o Sullivan was involved with the Kerry U-16s that reached the All Ireland Final. David o Connor was trainer of the team. 

Scor Na nOg;

Due to a lot of time and effort put in by Scor Officer Theresa O’ Shea we had a good representation in Scor na nOg competition and had 2 acts reaching the County Semi finals.

Cian Hallisey, Adrian Spillane and Brian & Gavin Crowley were involved with the South Kerry U.16 Development Squad. John Rice was also involved with the South Kerry u15 development side and Michael Crowley was their mentor. Also Killian Spillane and Patrick Clifford were part of the South Kerry U14 development Squad that reached the Munster final while Tadgh Morley and John Spillane were both part of the Kerry U17 panel that won the Tony Forestall tournament in September. Also we were all extremely proud of Tadgh when he lined out with the Kerry minors in 2010 and wish both himself and John the very best in 2011 as they strive to represent us again at County level. Our players formed the backbone of the Pobal Scoil Inversceine teams that won Munster and All Ireland Senior C Colleges titles and also Munster U16 1/2 titles and Teddy Doyle and Tadgh Morley distinguished themselves by captaining these sides. It is also great to see many of these players now playing with our senior team and hopefully will continue to bring success to the club.

